Everyday H.E.R.O. News

Royal Manor Elementary

November 2015

Rick Oxley, Principal

Calendar of Events:

NOVEMBER:

11/3 PTA Meeting, 7:00 PM 11/6 **End of Trimester** 11/9 NO SCHOOL-Teacher In-Service 11/10 Veterans Day Program, 10:00 11/12 GJPS Board of Education Meeting, 6:30 PM at Clark Hall 11/16 Report cards sent home 11/18 Dress Rehearsal for Holiday Concert (9:30-11:00 AM) 11/19 Turkey Feast. Guests of 1st/4th Grade are Invited Holiday Concert, 7:00 PM at MSW 11/25-

DECEMBER:

Break

11/27

12/1 PTA Meeting, 7:00 PM
12/10 GJPS Board of Education Meeting, 6:30 PM at Clark Hall
12/17 Turkey Feast, Guess of 2nd/5th Grades are invited
12/21-

NO SCHOOL—Thanksgiving

JANUARY:

1/4

1/5 School Resumes-All school assembly at 8:30 AM

Winter Break

PTA Meeting, 7:00 PM

Principal's Letter

Dear Royal Manor Families:

Royal Manor Elementary School receives Title I Federal Funds from the Elementary and Secondary Education Act. Royal Manor uses these funds to provide additional academic assistance in the areas of reading and mathematics that would not otherwise be available.

Children, who meet academic need criteria, receive intervention such as individual or small-group reading and math assistance by Gahanna Jefferson Schools teachers and instructors. If your child is eligible but you do not want your child to receive this support, please contact Mr. Oxley in writing.

The following is the criteria Royal Manor must meet to receive federal Title 1 funds.

- 1. You have the right to request information about the professional qualification of our staff.
 - *Ohio teacher licensing criteria for the grade level and subject areas in which the teacher provides instruction or if the teacher is teaching under emergency or temporary status that waives state licensing requirements.
 - *The undergraduate and/or graduate degree major of the teacher. Additional certification held by the teacher.
 - *Information if a child is provided services by instructional paraprofessionals and their certifications.
- 2. You must be made aware of the Ohio Parent Information and Resource Center (PIRC) which provides information and resources to support parental involvement, educational success, family advocacy, and community collaborations. To learn more, visit www.ohiopirc.org or call 1-888-647-4729.

Royal Manor Elementary is committed to helping all kids be successful. Respectfully,

Rick Oxley Principal

Turkey Feast—Menu Change

On November 19th, the cafeteria will be serving a turkey lunch for all students instead of the scheduled lunch menu. No other options are available on November 19th. Guests of 1st and 4th grade students are invited to enjoy a delicious turkey lunch during lunchtime.

Character Students of the Month

The character words of the month for August/September were "Respect and Responsibility." Each month Royal Manor staff members will recognize students who model the words of the month for others. The character word of the month for October is "Self-discipline."

The following students were selected for October:

KINDERGARTEN

Sammy C. Abby T. Max L. Thien T.

FIRST GRADE

Tiffani K. Jaylon K. Idris H. Kevin D.

SECOND GRADE

Ella H. Tristyn H. Sydney L. Dylan B. Zuleikha M. Charles C. Sebastian H.

THIRD GRADE

Autyonna W. Allison T.
Eliot K. Kirsten G.
Dominic C. Jordan C.
Kevin L. Maureen K.
Micah T.

FOURTH GRADE

Makhi M. Taina C.
Katie B. Kameron C.
Tayler H. Aidan S.
Aidan H. Sophia S.
Trinity N.

FIFTH GRADE

Lamarcus H. Chase C. Dana M. Corben B.

Safety and Security

All parents and other visitors to our school are required to sign in at the office and obtain a guest pass before going to any other part of the building. Please also make sure that you sign out before leaving the building. Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our students safe.

Birthday Books

In collaboration with the Royal Manor PTA we are sponsoring a birth-day book program. In recognition of your child's birthday, families may contribute \$20 to purchase a book for our school library. A book plate will be placed in the book listing your child's name and the year the book was donated. Checks should be made out to the Royal Manor PTA.

Fall Concert

Our Fall Concert will take place on Thursday, November 19 at 7:00 PM in the Middle School West auditorium. It will involve all First Grade students and the Royal Manor Choir. This year, the dress for the concert will be to just look nice! Boys are encouraged to wear pants with a collared shirt. Girls are encouraged to wear skirt, dress or dress pants. All performers will need to report that evening by 6:40.

Middle School West is asking parents to park in the North lot (by the softball and football fields) and enter door #9, which leads to the auditorium.



PTA News

The Royal Manor PTA officers would like to thank all of our parents for their support this year! We just finished the Box Top campaign for the fall. Look for our totals in the near future. Please continue to save the labels for our next contest! Each label is worth ten cents to Royal Manor. Our spirit wear sale ends Friday, November 6th; be sure to send in your orders with your student by that date!

We are still looking for volunteers! There are many opportunities that don't require a large time commitment. Whether you have 1 hour or 100 hours to give, there is something YOU can do to become a Royal Manor HERO for YOUR CHILD! Please contact the PTA at royalmanorelementarypta@gmail.com.

This Fall's movie night will be Friday, December 4th. The movie will be the Polar Express. Be sure to mark your calendars now so you won't miss this opportunity to spend a wonderful family evening together. More information will be coming home soon.